Brookeborough Controlled Primary School

	Principal:

Miss Hazel Gardiner

( 028 89531272
	[image: image1.png]BROOKEBOROUGH

G5

PRIMARY scHOOL

Where Children Come First




	Main Street

Brookeborough

Co Fermanagh

N Ireland

BT94 4EZ
www.brookeboroughps.com


September 2011
Dear Parents,

Welcome back!  We hope that you all had an enjoyable summer break.  It’s great to see everyone back to school looking so well after the summer break.  We give a special welcome to our new P1 pupils. We wish all those who have moved to Secondary School a happy experience at their new school.  Please ensure the school has at least 2 current telephone numbers per family in case of accident/emergency.

_______________________________
Milk Money  Milk Money is now due - £5.33 is required to cover the cost from

Thursday 01 September until Thursday 27 October, i.e. 41 school days @ 13p per. Day. 

_______________________________
 Health Promoting School  The school is part of the ‘Health Promoting Schools’ iniatiative.  Children are encouraged to bring a healthy break and lunch.  Recent surveys have shown that children’s learning in school is positively enhanced by the following factors 
-  A well balanced diet, including a good                      breakfast, healthy break and lunch.

 - A good and regular amount of sleep
Drinking water throughout the day
 - Physical exercise
_______________________________Healthy eating  This year we are continuing with a scheme to encourage healthy eating.  We would like each child in Mrs. Robinson’s class to contribute £1.25 per week.  This will be used to provide a variety of fruit, toast, crackers and cheese at breaktime.  If children in Y3-Y7 wish to bring a snack for breaktime fruit and/or vegetables are preferable.

Sweets, chocolate, crisps, fruit juice or fizzy drinks are NOT allowed for break or packed lunch.  Children should be encouraged to drink milk at break time.  If your child /children have any special emotional, physical or dietary requirements it is necessary to inform the staff so that we can endeavour to accommodate these.
The following items are available in the School Canteen for children in Y3-Y7 to purchase at breaktime.

BREAKTIME PRICE LIST
Yogurt

25p

Melon/Grapes
25p

Apple


20p

Bananas

20p

Juice


20p

Toast


18p

Scones

25p

Pancakes

25p

Crackers

25p

Cereal

15p

Tea


25p (Fridays only)

If your child is absent for any reason a letter of explanation should be supplied on the day of his/her return.  A child can only be withdrawn during the school day if the Principal has given prior permission.
PUNCTUALITY
Please ensure your child/children are in school for 9.10am.
Collection Arrangements  Changes in collection arrangements should be notified to the school in writing to avoid confusion

_______________________________
School Funds Contribution (for Autumn Term 2011) £2.00 per child or maximum payment of £5.00 per family (3 children or more) is required.  Please make sure that this small amount is paid, at a time when money in school is scarce, we depend on your support.
School Meals As our school kitchen  is being kept under review by the WELB we would appreciate your support by encouraging the children to take school dinner on a regular basis at the cost of £2.20 per day.
Forms for free School Meals and School Uniforms can be obtained from the Western Education Board.

_______________________________
Fermanagh Shared Partnership Through the Fermanagh Shared Partnership we have secured funding which will enable children to take part in activities with pupils from St. Eugene’s Primary School, The Knocks.  P1/P2 will take part in Respecting Difference and Outdoor Play and P3-P5 will take part in ICT and Drama, dance, football and basketball.  P6/P7 will complete ICT work for Key Stage 2 ICT Accreditation.    _______________________________ 
Swimming  lessons for P4-P7 in the Lakeland Forum Enniskillen commence on Thursday 08 September for 14 weeks.  Girls must wear a one-piece swimming costume.  Pupil contribution will be £2.00 per session.
Ball Skills/Football Coaching for P1-P7  will commence on Tuesday 27 September. 
‘Compassion’ Collection Every Friday morning we will be continuing with our ‘Compassion International ‘ collection.  In order to fulfil our commitment of caring for eight year old Jamila, who lives in India, we would appreciate if each child would bring 20p each Friday.  Our support enables her to participate in a church based programme that provides a variety of development opportunities to help her grow physically, emotionally, socially and spiritually. 
Linguistic Phonics  There will be a meeting on Monday 12 September at 3.30-4pm for all parents regarding our new approach to the teaching of phonics and spelling.  Please make a special effort to attend this meeting as there will be changes to spelling homework.
Reminders
For Health and Safety reasons cars are not permitted on school grounds

On arrival at school P4-P7 pupils must be dropped off at the school gate.  We would ask parents collecting P1-P2 pupils at 2o’clock to park outside the school grounds and walk to the pupils’ entrance door.  At 3.10pm children will be accompanied to the school gate by a member of staff.  Parents of children who are walking or travelling by car should collect their children at the gates.  We would appreciate your co-operation in this matter.
Comments/Complaints  The school seeks to be a ‘listening school’ and will do its best to enable parents/guardians to feel confident to raise issues and concerns with appropriate staff.  Comments/Complaints will be considered following a clear set of procedures based on Board guidelines.  These procedures will be made clear to any parent/guardian or member of the public making a complaint.

Please Note  Parents must not challenge another pupil regarding any incident that has occurred.  The principal should be immediately informed of any complaint/issue.  Please phone the secretary and arrange an appointment with the teacher/principal for after school meetings.

Supervision  The school day begins at 9.10am.  A teacher will be on duty and will assume responsibility for children from 8.50am.
P1-P2 finish their school day at 2.00pm
P3-P7 classes finish at 3.10pm.
Infant Supervision between 2pm.-3.10pm. (After Normal School Hours)
We are pleased to be able to continue with the supervision each day of those P1 & P2 pupils who have to remain in school after 2pm. to wait for their bus etc.  The contribution towards this service will be £1.00 per child per day.

Homework  Homework is an important part of the curriculum.  We would remind parents to sign completed homework.  Any comments re. homework should be written in the homework diary and not on the child’s book.

Uniform  On normal school days children should be dressed in full school uniform, as we feel this helps with school discipline.  We would appreciate your full support.  When there are exceptions e.g. school visits, children will be informed.

We have in school a supply of bottle green ”V” necked knitted jumpers/cardigans and sweatshirts in all sizes ranging from size 26”-36” that you can purchase.  Green fleece waterproof jackets with or without the school logo can be ordered at £20.00 each.  We also have school ties available, priced £3.75 (plain or elasticated).
For Physical Education pupils should be suitably attired i.e. school sweatshirts, track suit bottoms, T-Shirts, shorts and trainers.

Sensible shoes please, as high heels are very dangerous and prevent children from taking part in physical exercise at break-time.  As the classrooms are carpeted we would appreciate if pupils could bring a pair of indoor shoes in a bag.  These will remain in school.  Each shoe and the bag must be clearly named in permanent ink.

Please ensure that long hair is tied back in order to minimize the risk of contacting headlice.  Children should not wear make-up, earrings, or nail varnish to school.

Please help us to identify your child’s belongings by naming all clothing in bold.

Anyone wishing to purchase Dictionaries or Recorders may do so through the school.

Policies  Parents of children enrolled in September 2011 please read and sign the enclosed Data Collection Form and Consent forms for ‘Using Images of Children’ and ‘Internet Usage’.

We are enclosing copies of our Discipline, Anti-bullying and Child Protection policies for your information.

Policies are available on our website www.brookeboroughps.com.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY IN AUTUMN TERM

· ‘Harvest Service will take place on Wednesday 12 October at 10.30am.  Parents/Friends are welcome
· Photographer will be in school for individual/family photographs on Wednesday 16 November
· Bags 2 School (collection of clothes etc for recycling) will take place on 19 October and 14 March.  Due to shortage of space bags can only be left in school on the week of collection.

Please find enclosed a list of school closures for the coming year.
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